
Marc	Sessions	Jenson	
P.O.	Box	171435	
Holladay,	UT		84117	
	
	
Sept.	21,	2016	
	
Sean	D.	Reyes	
Office	of	the	Attorney	General	
Utah	State	Capitol	Complex	
350	North	State	Street	Suite	230	
SLC	UT	84114-2320	
	
Delivered	Via	Email	
	
	
Dear	Mr.	Reyes:	
	
Like	Kerry	and	Barbara	Johnson,	I	am	writing	to	add	my	concern	about	your	
unwillingness	to	fund	a	grand	jury	to	review	evidence	that	investigators	and	
prosecutors	have	gathered.	You	have	reviewed	this	evidence.	
	
It	has	been	widely	reported	that	then	Attorney	General	Mark	Shurtleff	and	his	heir	
apparent	John	Swallow	demanded	to	visit	Pelican	Hill	at	my	expense.		But	what	the	
public	doesn’t	know	is	“the	rest	of	the	story.”	The	grand	jury	would	hear	that	Mr.	
Shurtleff	and	Mr.	Swallow	didn’t	risk	their	careers	for	only	a	few	rounds	of	golf	and	
an	argyle	sweater.	The	grand	jury	would	hear	that	Mr.	Shurtleff	and	Mr.	Swallow	
were	at	Pelican	Hill	accompanied	by	top	UTA	officials.		The	grand	jury	would	hear	
that	the	Attorney	General	and	the	UTA	officials	in	turn	met	secretly	with	Senator	
Harry	Reid	and	others	in	my	offices.		
	
Why	are	you	preventing	this	information	from	coming	forward?		Mr.	Reyes,	aren’t	
the	citizens	of	the	State	of	Utah	entitled	to	answers?	Don’t	hide	behind	your	
spokesman	and	a	memorandum	of	understanding.	Just	do	the	right	thing.	I	ask	the	
same	question	as	the	Johnsons,	“Should	you	decide	NOT	to	allocate	funds	for	
something	we	clearly	need	answers	to,	then	is	it	safe	to	assume	you’re	‘one	of	
them?’”		
	
Sincerely,		
	
Marc	Sessions	Jenson	
	
	
cc:		 Tom	Harvey,	Salt	Lake	Tribune	

Brian	Mullahy,	KUTV	News	
Troy	Rawlings	


